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| have been practicing in Rhode Island since 1990 since finishing my residency and fellowship. First
in both anesthesia and pain medicine, and for the last 10 years as a solo pain practitioner. | became
aware of the inequitable reimbursement between this state and surrounding states. If for anesthesia
services from Rhode Island based medical insurances, we would have been reimbursed around
$250-300 for a procedure. If a patient had the same level of care, the reimbursement was around
$850 from Connecticut or Massachusetts based medical insurances. This practice ended after a

couple of years, when regulations allowed out-of-state insurances to only reimburse at Rhode Island
rates.

Our reimbursement in this state has increased very little. Blue Cross Blue Shield of RI only
reimburses 10% above Medicare rates, which is markedly lower than other states. This is
compounded by the ever-increasing cost of supplies. This has become particularly onerous since the
pandemic. The cost of all of our supplies have increased, some 50% to more than 100% of pre-
pandemic levels. Wage scales have increased, as has the cost of benefits.

It is no wonder there is an exodus of physicians from Rhode Island.

It is time that meaning reimbursement increases are made.
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